
 

Winston-Salem City Council 

APPROVED 

January 8, 2024 

 

Resolution #23-0530 

2024 Resolution Book, Page 2 

 

RESOLUTION APPROVING A CHANGE ORDER TO SHARPE BROTHERS,  

A DIVISION OF VECELLIO & GROGAN, INC. IN THE AMOUNT OF $500,000  

FOR THE CONCRETE STREETS REPLACEMENT PROJECT 

 

WHEREAS, on June 21, 2023, the City entered into an agreement with Sharpe Brothers, 

a Division of Vecellio & Grogan, Inc., for $4,396,253.46 for the concrete streets replacement 

project; and 

WHEREAS, during construction the contractor has encountered excessively wet soils, 

requiring additional excavation work to remove the bad soils and the need for more select material 

to back fill the roadbed; and    

WHEREAS, abandoned storm drain pipe and sanitary sewer pipe was uncovered when the 

contractor was excavating for a new watermain, which required the removal of several sections of 

pipe; and  

WHEREAS, a failing section of 30” storm drain pipe at the intersection of Windsor Road 

and Fairfax Road was replaced; and several drainage structures needs replacing; and 

WHEREAS, previously approved change orders have increased the current contract 

amount to $6,023,253.46. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and City Council of the City 

of Winston-Salem that an increase in the purchase order for a not to exceed amount of $500,000 

is authorized to the purchase order (#34468) issued to Sharpe Brothers, a Division of Vecellio & 

Grogan, Inc. to cover the cost of the additional work as part of the concrete streets replacement 

project.        


